
Dear Parents,

Greetings!

We are delighted to present the  Pre-Primary Wing Newsletter for the first quarter of

the session 2024-25 which is a vibrant and engaging compilation of our students'

activities . This newsletter serves as a window into the bustling world of our youngest

learners, showcasing their creativity, enthusiasm, and the joyful spirit they bring to

our school community.

Our little ones have been fairly busy in this quarter!  Each page of the newsletter

reflects growing skills of our children, highlighting the incredible progress they are

making in their developmental journey.

As we look forward to the coming months, we are excited about the many activities and

learning experiences planned for the Foundational Years. Our goal remains to provide a

nurturing environment where each child can explore, discover, and grow.

We hope you enjoy reading this newsletter as much as we enjoyed putting it together.

Thank you for your continued support and involvement in your child's education.

Together, we create a foundation for lifelong learning and success.

Warm regards,

Director Principal
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We at Xavier’s welcomed our young
learners to Grade 1, filled with endless
possibilities!  As we embark on this
exciting journey together, the academic
year commenced with the ship-craft that
reflected the spirit of adventure and
exploration, inspiring students to sail into
a new learning journey of discovery,
growth, and friendship with confidence
and enthusiasm. Each child received a
heartfelt welcome, making them feel
valued for the day ahead. Beholding the
fleet of sailboats, proudly displayed for
all to admire! Each vessel was a unique
reflection of its creator, showcasing the
diversity and creativity of our children
with pride and excitement!







Eid-al-Fitr, the festival of breaking the fast, holds

deep significance for millions around the world,

marking the end of Ramadan, a month of fasting,

prayer, and reflection. The students of Grade1

made stunning artwork that captures the essence

and spirit of this joyous occasion. But beyond the

beauty of the art itself lies a deeper message – a

message of inclusivity, understanding, and respect

for our diverse cultural heritage. The students

understood the spirit of the occasion - to spread

joy and kindness wherever we go.



Baisakhi, a festival steeped in cultural significance

and agricultural celebration, was commemorated with

enthusiasm for Grade 1 Xavierians. The inclusion of

kite making Baisakhi-themed craft created by

students, provided a visual feast of creativity and

artistic expression to the celebration. creativity and

teamwork. Through hands-on participation, students

not only gained insight into the cultural significance

of the traditional festival but also developed their

creativity, fine motor skills, and appreciation for art

form. The activity served as a memorable and

enriching experience for both students and educators

alike, fostering a deeper connection to the rich

cultural heritage of Baisakhi.
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With an aim to instil in our students a sense of
responsibility towards protecting our planet Earth, a
vibrant and engaging poster-making activity was
conducted on 22nd April, 2024 for Grade 1 to
celebrate Earth Day.  From colourful illustrations to
heartfelt messages, each poster showcased the
children's unique perspectives on protecting the
environment through practices such as reduce, reuse,
recycle, conserving water, and protecting wildlife
habitats. Children incorporated educational slogans on
environmental conservation into their posters like
"Save the Earth, Save Our Future" or "Every Drop
Counts" alongside their artwork to reinforce
sustainability and conservation. The activity was a
resounding success not only in promoting creativity but
also in fostering environmental awareness among
students. 







Labour Day is a time to recognize and appreciate the
dedication and hard work of all the members of the school

community, the unsung heroes who make our school a better
place for all.  It is a day to  express gratitude for the

invaluable contributions of our ancillary staff, to celebrate
their tireless efforts in ensuring the smooth operation of our

school. Students created heartfelt handmade cards for the
ancillary staff members as token of appreciation, expressing

deepest thanks for their unwavering commitment and
service. In addition to the cards, the ancillary staff members

were gifted pack chocolates and biscuits by the students. A
special recognition ceremony was held during the school

assembly, where ancillary staff members were invited to the
stage to be honoured. Students and faculty applauded their

contributions, acknowledging the vital role they play in
creating a positive and nurturing learning environment.





Mothers are the unsung heroes of our world.
They are our first teachers, our constant
supporters, and our pillars of strength. From
the moment we are born, they shower us
with unconditional love, nurturing us with
tenderness and guiding us with wisdom.
The students of Grade1 honoured their
mothers and expressed gratitude for their
love and care through the beautiful medium
of poetry. The poems ranged from simple
rhymes to heartfelt verses, showcasing the
diverse sentiments children hold for their
mothers. They also made beautiful cards to
pay tribute to their mothers for their
incredible love and support. 
Happy Mother's Day to all the incredible
mothers out there!











The students of Grade1 celebrated the start of the
eagerly awaited summer vacations with a class
party on 17th May, 2024. It was a perfect blend of
celebration and fun. The children enjoyed a dance
session featuring a mix of their favourite songs and
summer hits. The party food included a delightful
array of kid-friendly snacks and refreshments from
chips, french fries, popcorns, cookies, and juice
boxes. The success of the party was evident in the
smiles and laughter of the students, who left with
happy memories and a sense of excitement for the
summer ahead.







St Xavier’s High School, sector 49 organized an
engaging and fun-filled summer camp ‘Little

Academia’ for Nascent to Grade 2. The camp was
designed to provide a safe, educational, and

enjoyable environment for young kids, filled with
a variety of activities that fostered their

creativity, physical development, and social
skills. The summer camp featured a wide range of
activities designed to cater to the diverse interests

and developmental needs of children like Brain
Boosters, Creative Oasis, Kathashala, STEAM,
Western Dance, Shloka Chanting, Gymnastics,

Splash Pool, Skating, Music and Movement,
Sculpting Personas etc. The camp also featured

special Zumba and Cosmic yoga sessions to keep
the excitement levels high that students enjoyed a

lot. It was a perfect way to kick off the summer
and ensure the children had a memorable and

enriching experience.







We extend our deepest
thanks for your

unwavering support,
commitment and active

involvement.


